
  San Francisco Public Works 
 General – Director’s Office 

City Hall, Room 348 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, S.F., CA 94102 

        (415) 554-6920    www.SFPublicWorks.org 

 

Public Works Order No: 203367 

Notice is hereby given that the Director of Public Works will hold a remote public hearing 

via teleconference to consider the item(s) listed below and that said public hearing will be 

held as follows: 

DATE:   Wednesday, August 19, 2020 

Time:    10:00 A.M. 

Location:  REMOTE MEETING VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE 

View at: Microsoft Teams link (https://bit.ly/3f9IxAA)  

Public comment call-in: 888-204-5984 / Access Code 9927045 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO FURTHER IMPLEMENT THE 

REQUIREMENTS OF SAN FRANCISCO PUBLIC WORKS CODE ARTICLE 

25 BY ADOPTING OBJECTIVE STANDARDS FOR PERSONAL 

WIRELESS SERVICE FACILITIES 

San Francisco Public Works will conduct a public hearing to further implement the 

requirements of Article 25 of the Public Works Code, as amended by Ordinance No. 190-19, 

by adopting Objective Standards to determine whether a proposed Personal Wireless Service 

Facility to be installed on a Utility (PG&E) Pole satisfies the applicable Tier A, B, or C 

Compatibility Standard.  (See Public Works Code § 1501(b).)  A copy of the proposed 

Objective Standards is attached 

In accordance with Gov. Gavin Newson’s statewide order for all residents to shelter in place – 

and the numerous local and state proclamations, orders and supplemental directions – aggressive 

directives have been issues to slow down and reduce the spread of the COVID-19 virus. 

Therefore, Public Works hearings that are held through videoconferencing will allow remote 

public comment. 

As the COVID-19 disease progresses, please visit the Public Works website (sfpublicworks.org) 

regularly to be updated on the current situation as it affects public hearings and the department. 

Persons unable to participate in the videoconference may submit written comments regarding the 

proposed Objective Standards by mail to the Bureau of Street-Use & Mapping 1155 Market 

Street, 3rd Floor, San Francisco, Ca 94103, Attention: Wireless, or by electronic mail to DPW-
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Wireless-Program@sfdpw.org. We will be moving to a new location starting July 16, 2020 so if 

your sending comments post that date, please mail to Public Works – Street Use and Mapping 

49 South Van Ness Ave, Suite 300, San Francisco, Ca 94103 or by electronic mail to DPW-

Wireless-Program@sfdpw.org. Comments received before the hearing will be brought to the 

attention of the hearing officer and made a part of the official public record. Individuals who 

wish to speak at the hearing and who want to use materials such as PowerPoint files, documents 

and photo images in their presentations must send the materials to Bureau of Street Use and 

Mapping via email at DPW-Wireless-Program@sfdpw.org. by 5 p.m. the day before the hearing.  

 

Further information, if desired, on this matter may be obtained prior to the hearing by contacting 

Bureau of Street Use and Mapping at DPW-Wireless-Program@sfdpw.org. 

 

 

X
Steinberg, David

Executive Assistant to the Director

      

@SigAnk1       
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